
SAMPSON COUNTY,                                                                                        July 18, 2019 
NORTH CAROLINA                                                                                    
 

The Sampson County Board of Commissioners convened at the offices of 
CommWell Health, 3331 Easy Street in Dunn, North Carolina at 11:00 am on 
Thursday, July 18, 2019, joining the CommWell Board of Directors. Members present: 
Chairman Clark Wooten, Vice Chairperson Sue Lee, and Commissioners Thaddeus 
Godwin, and Jerol Kivett. Absent: Commissioner Harry Parker. 

 
Chairman Wooten called the Board to order, and Chairperson Lee then led the 

Pledge of Allegiance. CommWell CEO Pamela Tripp welcomed the Board members 
and County staff. Following lunch, she and Chief Development Officer/VP 
Development Christopher Vann presented a PowerPoint on the programs and 
services offered by CommWell and plans for future growth of their facilities. They 
then led a tour of their facilities.  

 
At the conclusion of the tour, the Chairman thanked the CommWell staff and 

adjourned the meeting. 
 

 
 

 
 


